Minutes of the CSTA Board Meeting, March 22, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 P.M. At CASE, Rocky Hill, by the president, Louise McMinn.

The minutes for the January meeting and the February Executive committee meeting and work session, distributed by email, were approved.

The financial report was also distributed by email.  $665 has been received from outstanding P.O.’s from the conference.  Only New Haven and Norwalk still have outstanding P.O.’s.

Conference: the date of Nov. 18, 2017 has been confirmed.
 Program Committee: the call for presenters has gone out to all members.  The deadline to submit a proposal for a presentation is June 2nd.  Board members are asked to consider presenting themselves, and to encourage colleagues to present.  In line with our theme of real world science, we would like to have presentations on current topics in science and engineering.  If any board member knows of a good speaker on any topic in science or technology, he/she is asked to forward the call for presenters to that person.  In addition, the program committee is interested in have speakers on science for special education students, time management for science in K-3 classrooms, 3D printing, and educational leadership.
The subcommittee on NGSS submitted a proposal for NGSS professional development:
· Poll CSTA members to find out what they seek for NGSS support.  This survey will be sent out within a week.

· Host webinars for discussion of NGSS resources, and provide NGSS learning opportunities for our members.  Rachael Manzer will investigate appropriate platforms.

· Host NGSS “Unconference” (May combine with other groups) probably in the fall

· Provide NGSS training to CSTA Board members, probably in early summer

· Provide a centralized location for NGSS info by communicating with state agencies and other groups

· Host dinner meetings with NGSS speakers.  A winery get-together may be held.  Pat Ruane volunteered to look into a May 18th date.

· Support NGSS strand at our conference with speakers vetted by the NGSS committee

· Host a workshop featuring a nationally recognized speaker, perhaps on Equip or similar topic.  Those board members attending the NSTA Conference should be on the look out for suitable speakers and send recommendations to Rachael or Crystal Caouette.

Discussion: Mary Pat Coburn – we need to provide opportunities for our members.  

Louise McMinn these should be at low or no cost to members.

The board voted to hire Paul Anderson, author of the Bozeman Science Series, as the keynote speaker for the fall conference.  Cost will be about $4000.  The motion was made by Louise McMinn, seconded by Ralph Yulo, and passed.

Laurel Kohl suggested that we send a series of “newsletter pieces” to our members by email to publicize the conference and encourage greater attendance.

Awards Dinner, Ralph Yulo and Ray Delehant: the banquet will be held May 3rd, 2017 at the New Haven Lawn Club, starting with a reception at 5 P.M.  Cost is $48.00
Registration is open online, but people may also register by snail mail.  All board members should plan to attend and should register as soon as possible.  Do not forget to specify your choice of entrée.

National Youth Science Camp: there were only two applicants.  The committee (Terry Contant, Betty Catelli, Louise McMinn, and Ralph Yulo) determined that the applicants were qualified and approved them.  
SSAE: Louise McMinn distributed a letter in support of using the Student Support and Academic Enrichment grant program to support STEM education, such as using grant money to buy technology that is not in many schools’ budgets.  The letter will be sent to Rosa DeLauro, ranking member of the subcommittee on labor, health, and human services.  Several people suggested sending it to all Connecticut members of Congress.  Louise is looking for examples of STEM education where such funding would be useful.  All agreed that the letter was a good idea.  Other science organizations in Connecticut are also supporting this idea.
Elections: Louise McMinn will head the committee in the absence of the past president.  A call for nominations will go out soon.  The secretary and several rep positions are open.  Those who were appointed to their offices since the last election will have to run again.  The most effective way to get suitable new board members is by personal contact.  Board members who know of possible candidates should contact them personally.

Constitution and By-laws Revision: the remainder of the meeting was devoted to finishing the revision of the Constitution and By-laws.  The final document must be sent to all members for review and comment.  After one month, the document can be approved by the members through an email ballot.
Next meeting: the April 26th meeting has been changed to a full board meeting because there is so much business that needs to be covered.  It will take place at 5 P.M. at CASE, Rocky Hill.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Catelli, Secretary

